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JUNE S. WILLIAMS

Chairman
Bobby Jindal
Governor

Executive Board on Aging

 MINUTES OF THE LA EXECUTIVE BOARD ON AGING (LEBA) MEETING
GOVERNOR’S OFFICE OF ELDERLY AFFAIRS

525 Florida, 4th Floor, Room 427, 10:00 AM Baton Rouge LA  
August 14, 2012
CALL TO ORDER
The regularly scheduled Quarterly Meeting of the Louisiana Executive Board on Aging (LEBA) was called to order at 10:00 AM by June Williams, LEBA Chairman, with Carol Frain serving as Secretary, at the Governor’s Office of Elderly Affairs, 525 Florida 4th Floor Room 427 Baton Rouge LA  70801.  Invocation: Vanue LaCour, Jr.  Pledge of Allegiance: Willie Lewis
ROLL CALL

MEMBERS PRESENT



MEMBERS ABSENT
Huey Beverly





Annette Kelly

Vanue LaCour





Raymond Franklin
Willie Lewis





Noah Aguillard

Pat Regan





Donald Mallet

Lee Perry Roy





Jo Ann Walker

Rose Sibley

June Williams





2 VACANCIES – Governor, PSC#1; Senate PSC#2
Myrtle Winbush
SPECIAL GUEST SPEAKER:
Representative Sherman Mack, District 95, Livingston Parish






Rose Sibley, LEBA Member, PSC #1, Senate
GOEA STAFF:  Karen Ryder, GOEA Deputy Assistant Director; Paul Colomb, GOEA Legal Counsel; and Carol Frain, GOEA Administrative Assistant.  Guests:  HANDOUT l 
JUNE WILLIAMS, LEBA CHAIRMAN

LEBA Chairman June Williams declared a quorum was present with (8) members in attendance.  HANDOUT 3
 Motion:  Lee Perry Roy – To approve the February 14, 2012 minutes as written.  Huey Beverly 2nd.  Motion carried.  Chairman Williams asked for each board member and each attendee to introduce themselves.  
Board Member, Rose Sibley, PSC#1, Senate, introduced LEBA’s Special Guest Speaker, Representative Sherman Mack, 

District 95, Livingston Parish.  
Chairman Williams commended Representative Sherman Mack for his time, hours and phone calls spent at the Capitol at the 2012 Legislative Session.  She stressed that now is the time to contract your senators and representatives for support.  Also, the legislators do not understand that GOEA is not a Department.  Governor Jindal continues to support the Department of Health and Hospitals.   Dinah Landry expressed a need for LEBA to pass a resolution to create a Department of Aging.  Motion:  To ask for permission to create an Aging Department. Van LaCour.  Motion carried.  Paul Colomb stated that Representative Harrison met with the Attorney General’s Office and is waiting for an opinion.  Chairman Williams continues to look for a replacement for Ex Director, Martha Manuel.  There is currently a freeze on new hires.  She will continue to communicate with the Governor’s Office on the 4th floor of the Capitol and report her findings at the next scheduled LEBA meeting.  
She further expressed a need to create a Department of Aging within the cabinet.  This proposal was met with favorably by the LEBA Board members and attendees.  The Governor’s Office of Elderly Affairs continues to not be represented 
as a cabinet member at the state level and has no voice in decisions regarding its future.
Howard Rodgers, Executive Director, New Orleans Council on Aging, suggested that the LEBA invite the AARP President to the next meeting. 
 Joyce McElroy, LACOADA President, and Pat Jones, President, LANA, informed the board that a Work Study Group on Long–Term Care, HR166, 2013 Legislative Session, has received an invitational letter to attend this meeting.  Other organizations such as PAR, CABLE, DHH, ARC, and the Nursing Home Association will also be attending. 
Al Robichaux, Executive Director, Jefferson Council on Aging, along with Howard Rodgers (New Orleans CoA Director) will meet with Senator Heitmier regarding UPLs on Thursday.  The topic for discussion is finding a way to leverage more funds to provide more services.  He will report the outcome of this meeting at the next LEBA meeting.
SPECIAL GUEST SPEAKER:  REPRESENTATIVE SHERMAN MACK
Representative Sherman Mack announced that LEBA Board Member Rose Sibley is truly a valuable advocate for the Governor’s Office of Elderly Affairs, the Livingston Council on Aging, and the elderly of Livingston Parish.  Representative Mack was not in favor of Education Reform package proposed by Governor Jindal this past 2012 Legislative Session, but is in favor of making Louisiana a better place for our children.  He is aware of our concerns about the recently proposed budget cut issues.   There are many concerns regarding fiscal reform, one time money, the rainy day fund, fiscal hawks, tax rebates for industries, film credits, state employees’ retirement package, etc.  $900M in tax rebates has been given to the plastics and petrochemical industries.  Louisiana is actually making money, but we   need to reevaluate this process.  All LA Senators/Representatives are concerned about the future of the Governor’s Office of Elderly Affairs.  Representative Joe Harrison did a good job at the recent 2012 Legislative Session for GOEA and its elderly services.  Representative Mack encouraged everyone to do a better jog of banding together, and to begin calling your representatives and senators and to express your views.  Representative Mack was delighted  at  being  the  only  one so far to address the LEBA board.  He will pay a return visit to the LEBA board before the next legislative session and bring other legislators.  A question and answer session followed Representative Sherman’s comments.

KAREN RYDER, ASSISTANT EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Two MOUs were passed out to LEBA members.  The one not signed is the correct MOU, and we are currently awaiting signatures.  HANDOUT 2
JOYCE McELROY, PRESIDENT, LACOADA

LACOADA held its conference on July 16 and 17 in Lafayette LA funded by the Lafayette Acadian Ambulance and attendees received great disaster training.  An Oklahoma trainer was the presenter thanks to Howard Rodgers.  The next conference will be held at the end of October at the University of Monroe (ULM).
PAT JONES, PRESIDENT, LANA

LANA will hold it Fall Conference at the Crowne Plaza, 4728 Constitution Avenue, Baton Rouge, LA, on September 18, 19 and 20th.  HANDOUT 5
NEXT MEETING

LEBA’s fourth meeting for 2012 is scheduled for Tuesday, November 13, at the Governor’s Office of Elderly Affairs, 10:00 AM, 525 Florida, 4th Floor, Room 427, Baton Rouge, LA  70801.

ADJOURN

Huey Beverly:  Motion:  To Adjourn, 2nd Lee Perry Roy
Meeting Adjourned:  11:46 AM

Prepared by Carol S. Frain, GOEA Administrative Assistant

Handouts:
(1)
LEBA Sign In Sheet, August 14, 2012



(2)
Memorandum of Understanding Between the Governor’s Office of Elderly Affairs and the



Department of Health and Hospitals, Office of Aging and Adult Services (2)


(3)
LA Executive Board on Aging Member Listing Dated January 18, 2012



(4)
LA Executive Board on Aging Agenda for Tuesday, August 14, 2012



(5)
LANA Louisiana Aging Network Association Fall Conference Registration Form – 




September 18, 19 & 20, 2012
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